The Farmington Enterprise

10c

SEVENTY-FIFTH YÉAR-No. 19

Large City Development Planned; Re-zoning Needed

meeting Monday night.
One of the requests came
from Thomas Duke, local builder and developer, and the
other from the owners of the
Farmington Plaza Shopping
Center.

After hearing detailed reports After hearing detailed reports on the developments proposed by both parties, the Commission took action setting up public hearings on each of the requests for zoning changes for their next regular meeting on Monday. February 11, at 8 p.m.:

Monday. February 11, at 8
Monday. Which he owns on Power
food, if the valley area just north; of the commercial property fronting on Grand RiverAvenue west of Power re-zoned
from single family residential to R-3 to permit the construction of apartment building units there. He proposes to construct
approximately 50-anits of the same general style as the River Glen' Apartments built by him earlier this year on higher ground, just off Grand River overhooking the valley to the north.

overtooking the valley to the north. It is to have the two partitions to have the two partitions to contiguous, to one another with with jurk area and bridges over the Rouge River branch ranging between A analure trail ranging between A analure trail ranging between A analure trail to the partition of a large Frank's Nursery outlet at the north and of the proposed. This property is now zonied, door parking area lace

zoned infor parking area use only:

The developer indicated that the would locate the store near Mooney, Street and have parking lo, the west of it.

A building with 78,000 square feet of enclosed area as well as another \$4,000 area with the control of covered outdoor storage area is specified. In addition to, this

Swimming Club Next to School Site Proposed

Site Proposed

Officials of Kimberley Subdivision Association appeared at the Board of Education Idea assimating feath of the Board of Education Idea assimating feath the Propose with facellites near the Beechview School property. To be known as the Beechview School property. To be known as the Beechview Swimming Club, membraship will be open to not only Kimberley subdivision residents but also residents of Springland Subdivision and other Johnson and the property of the pr

ment.

A parking lot area they plan was offered for school use.

Swinming club members would only be using the parking lot area during the summer months when school is not installed in it was printed out.

mer months when school is not in session, it was pointed out.

The Board felt they wanted more time to study the matter. They, asked that the proponents of the swimming club submit a letter, spelling out in detail their request.

Set Date for Township Re-Zoning Hearing

last Thursday night.
Owners of the property have
indicated a desire to develop
a shopping center there.

there would be \$1,800 square feet of space allowed for open outdoor stock display area. In the state of the space allowed for open outdoor stock display area. In the space of the space of

A new schedule calling for pay hikes for both salaried and hourly rated non-certificated employees of the Farmington public school system was offi-cially approved, by the Board of Education Monday night.

The revised salary schedule for these employees, like the new schedule for teachers and administrators recently adopted,

nas oeen tincer study and discussion for several months now.

The new schedule, to become effective July 1 of this year, wall mean pay increases for some 218 employees including the several pay increases for some 218 employees including the several pay increases including and some caletria personnel. Based on the present number of employees, the total package will require approximately \$80,000 additional, Supt. G. V. Harrisan, estimaled.

THE BIGGEST increases will go to the top three supervisors among this ground step several pay to the supervisor of school transportation and the caleteria supervisor of school transportation and the caleteria supervisor of buildings and grounds will now \$1,000 a year. The transportation director's top pay will be \$1,000 a year. The transportation director's top pay will be \$5,000 and for the caleteria supervisor the \$1,000 a year. The transportation director's top pay will be \$5,000 and for the caleteria supervisor the pay ceiling will be \$5,000 and for the caleteria supervisor the pay ceiling will be \$5,000 and for the caleteria supervisor the pay ceiling will be \$5,000 and for the caleteria supervisor the pay ceiling will be \$5,000 and for the caleteria supervisor the pay ceiling will be \$1,000 and for the caleteria supervisor of school transportation director's top pay will be \$5,000 and for the caleteria supervisor of school transportation director's top pay will be \$5,000 and for the caleteria supervisor of school transportation director's top pay will be \$5,000 and for the caleteria supervisor of school transportation director's top pay will be \$5,000 and for the caleteria supervisor of school transportation director's top pay will be \$1,000 and \$1,000 and

School and by change with the School and by School and by School and School a

Junior Classes

Planning Ahead

Planning well shead is catching on at Farmington's two
high schools.
Recently the justion class at
North Farmington High filled a
request with the Board of Education for approval of their holding their senior prom in the
tale spring of 1984 at Lovette
Hall in Dearborn, Bondern night
the spring of the same request with only a change in the
proposed dance date being

Non-Teaching School Staff Gets Pay Hikes

Will Discuss **Future School Needs Monday**

Theeds INONGAY

The Farmington Board of Education has scheduled a special study session for next Monday night for the purpose of outlining anticipated new school building needs for the next three or four years.

Enrollment projections as well as details on where additional heavy building activity is expected by the school administrative suff for study at this time.

Of immediate concern will be what construction will be possible with the remainder of the money from the last school of the money from the last school bond issue approved by voters. AN ADDITION at the Eagle School in the northeast corner of the district is almost a certainty. Due to a substantial amount of new home building amount of new home building different and the substantial amount of new home building different are albready presenting.

of the district is almost a certainty. Due to a substantial smount of new home building amount of new home building ditions are already presenting problems. Supt. Harrison emphasized during discussion on this matter at the Monday night Board meeting. It is yet to be determined whether enough funds will—be available to provide for an addition at another location in the district or whether such an addition at another location in the district or whether such an addition at another location in the district or whether such an addition at months of the such as the such

The PRIVATE action the Board Sproved the prachase of approximately 2.4 acres of additional land to the west of the Eagle School at a total-cost of \$7.73.40. As a part of the purchase agreement it was also agreed that it would payits proportionate share of the cost for the 14-Mie-Mape Seworts of the 14-Mie-Mape Sewort

managers boosting the maximum pay from \$2,00 to \$2.600. The new salary schedule remains the salary schedule remain **Cold Slowing**

School Building

The exceptionally cold weather we have been experiencing for the past few weeks has a the past few weeks has a the past few weeks has the past few weeks has the past lightnesdow grade school almost to a standstill. Supt. G. V. Harrison indicated at the Board of Education meeting Monday night, however, that steps had been taken so that work could be storted up of the past of t

The new elementary building is scheduled for occupancy this coming fall.

At the new East Junior High site construction has also been hampered a Hille due to the cold weather but the building the construction has a high early for the star come work can be continued some work can be continued. The new junior high is also slated to be ready for the star of the 1983-64 school year.

Acting on recommendations from the administration, the Board authorized an additional expenditure of \$1,800 for an improved type of sound system than that originally specified in the new junior high. A change in the light civitor systems for the four science rooms in the new junior high. A change in the light civitor systems for the four science rooms in the new junior high. A change in the Right civitor systems for the four science rooms in the new junior high. A change is the Right at 3 and 5 approved by the Board.

Get Licenses Near

Get Licenses Near:

City of Farmington business firms have only a short time left in which to obtain new or renew their operating licenses for the property of the state of the property of th

Feel Access **Not Necessary**

If the City Council follows the recommendation of its Planning Commission the access route from Grand River Avenue cast of Van's Furniture to the parking lot in the Downtown Farmington Center may soon be closed off.

soon be closed off.

A five year option which the
City has to buy a parcel of
private land to keep this route
open will soon be expiring. The
planners decision at a meeting
Monday night was to recommend to the Council that they
vote against exercising the option. The majority opinion exclient majority opinion exexist majority majority opinion exexist majority majority majority majority majority majority majority majority majorit

this access route was not needed.

The only negative votes on this decision were east by Hugo Peterson and John Allen.

During the discussion period on this matter, Manager John Dinan reported that he made a Dinan reported that he made a thorough search of records dating four to six years back and found no record of any agreement made by eity officials to buy private land next to Van's Furniture to maintain a route here as claimed by the owner of the furniture store building.

Car Mishaps Jump

Farmington Township Po-lice reported an unusually high number of minor traffic acci-dents last week and attributed the increase to snowy and tec-conditions on many secondary roads. A total of 17 such acci-dents were handled by the Township Police from January 22 through 29.

Recreation Commission Proposal May Go to Voters on April Ballot

polinting out some of the features to be included in the building on a scale model of the building developed by him is Architect John Allen, Having received approval on plans and specifications from the Federal Housing and Home Financing Agency, the cityl has now some out for con-

Candidates for

City Positions

Now Petitioning

Petitions are now available for any taxyaer in the City of Farmington interested in running for a seat via the Council or those who are qualified and interested in serving as municipal judge or associate municipal judge.

With the deadline for filing petitions still more, than a month away, a number of candidates already have petitions out. Clerk Quinn disclosed that petitions have already been taken out by six for [Council position and three have petitions out seeking signatures to qualify as candidates for the judges' thairs.

chairs.

THE THREE councilmen whose terms of office expire are those of Hugo Peterson, Howard Taayer and Henry Forrest. Unofficial information is that all three will be seeking re-election.

is that all three will be seeking re-election.

Under provisions of the city harder the two candidates re-ceiving the greatest number of votes are elected to serve for four year terms with the candidate receiving the third highest number elected for a term of two years.

Nominating petitions for cardidates may be obtained at the City Hall anytime during regular business bours. Monday, Faring is Thursday, March 7, at 5 p.m.

The election will be held An-

The election will be held April 1.

Twp. Park Area Not Being Used

Not Being Used.
What to do with a five acre
parcel of land adjoining, the
Glen Oaks Golf and Country.
Club, is a question; now being
pondered by the Township Zoning Board.

It is land which was given to
the Township as a, park isit
and is designated as such on
the Township map but it seems
that no provisions have been
made for taking care of utilizing the park area.
Proprietors of the country
club stated that they have kept
it looking somewhat presentable over the years but would
like to see the Township take
over the area and do something
with it.

Board and expressed the hope the proposition proposition and the put the proposition of the put the proposition of the put the

mmm. In

Raise Sewer Hookup Fee

tor success under the FARC
program."
Earl C. Opperthauser of 32216
Baintree came to the support
of the Board on the question
of whether there had, as yet,
Pen enough interest expressed
on the part of Township residents to warrant placing the
millage issue on the April ballot

OPPER/HAUSER i rank ly doubted if residents needed such an extensive recreational program.

He labeled the FARC pro-gram "Socialistic" and main-tained that present efforts on the part of north Farmington to the part of the proper of the activities had 'met with luke-warfs interest and in some ca-column 3. Pare 8A.

Column 3, Page 8A See RECREATION

Pupil Smoking

Keep Water Running A Little, Mgr. Asks

On Twp. Trailers & Apt. charges each according to a "use formula" rather than a "benefit" for the initial connec-tion charge.

CONSIDERABLE discussion

CONSIDERABLE diffeusion and some controversy has been waged over the amendment since its introduction by Board Trustee Thomas A. Duke shee months ago. Legal aides from the County and Township addrongy Joseph T. Brennan went over the amendment what the control of the control o

oeen atorimed up by the Board as Dukes urgan dispartment as a Duke surgan dispartment bussed westlers were being substituted by homeowners in the Township under the old County rate of assessing connection fees to sewer systems. I Users' of any present of turne sewer system in Farmington Township will continue to the pay subsequent bills in activity of the sewer of the sewer in the pay subsequent bills in activity of the sewer in the pay subsequent bills in activity of the sewer in the pay subsequent bills in activity of the sewer in the pay subsequent bills in activity of the sewer in the pay subsequent bills in activity of the pay subsequent bills in the pay subsequent bills and the pay subsequent

The Farmington | Township Board look action Monday evening on the amendment to the sewer connection ordinance. The amendment establishes units, homes, trailers and apartures, the same charge on all dwelling in to every systems. In unanimously approving the new amendment, the Township Board made a departure from the standard scale handed

Policy Revised

Policy Revised

The Clarenceville Board of Education, in action last Thursday night, adopted a revised policy regarding student smoking in school buildings. Any student found smoking in a school building will be subject to dismissal for a minimum of 30 days but for a period not to exceed one semester. Students apprehended smoking buildings with the subject to dismissal for a minimum of 30 days but for a period to the foundation of the subject to suspension.

A senior apprehended smoking in a school building within 30 days prior to graduation days prior to graduation days prior to graduation within 30 days prior to graduation in a school building within 30 days prior to graduation exercises or lo get his browd to participate in any graduation exercises or lo get his a school buildings or on school grounds will be confiscated and destroyed.

A Little, Mgr. Asks
The sub-zero weather experienced on several days recently resulted in several inlet pipes near homes freezing up. City Manager John Dinad reported Tuesday.

He recommended that if more sub-zero temperatures are experienced, hamoowaers are experienced, hamoowaers and their homes during the night. The amount of water run will result in very little loast and prevent a lot of hardships from having to be experienced, because of frozen pipes, he pointed out.

Zone Ordinance Changes OK'd

diannee to permit the estab-hishment of expressway service districts in the Township and also fo allow for cluster-type housing developments in some sections. Came following separate public hearings on both proposed zoning amend-ments.

The purpose of the express-way service district amend-ment is to set up rules and regulations on commercial de-velopment and the service of the express and egress to express ways in the Township. Two lo-cations "chere such districts ways in the Township Two lo-cations" can be also the will probably be set up are at Orchard Luke Road between 1a and 12 Mile Roads and at Hag-gerty Road near the point where the 11st Mile and the 1-merce. Cluster-type housing develop-ence of the commerce of the com-cluster-type housing develop-

Twp. to Adopt Bike Tag Law

Bike Tag Law

An ordinance designed to
protect Township bicycle owners through a registration and
licensing service similar to the
operation of the control of the control
be offered on a purely optional
before the control of the control
before the control of the control
before the control of the control
before the control
before the control
contr